BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the matter of the Office of the Public Counsel’s  
)


Petition for Promulgation of Rules Relating to
)


Rules Relating to Disclosure of Information and
)
Case No. TX-2003-0237

Customer Notices Relating to Changes in Rate
)

Schedules and Terms and Conditions of Service
)



for Telecommunications Companies.


)

OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL'S REPLY


The Office of the Public Counsel suggests the following as its Reply to Staff’s Response filed March 27, 2003:


1.
Public Counsel is unable to comment on modifications referred to by Staff in Staff’s proposed rulemaking since the proposal has not been made part of the Staff’s filing.


2.
In Staff’s Response at paragraph 3, page 2, it notes the contents of the summary proposed by Public Counsel.  The summary shall identify the following elements:



(1)
identity of the service or product;



(2)
what is being changed; and



(3)
if the price changed, then the following items should be identified:




(a)
current price;




(b)
new price;




(c)
is it an increase or decrease; 




(d)
percentage change in price.


The intent of the summary is to provide notice to the PSC, Staff, Public Counsel, the industry and the general public.  The required information suggested for the summary is designed to disclose:



(1)
what product/service is affected;



(2)
what is the change;



(3)
if a price change:




(a)
the price before




(b)
the price after




(c)
is this an increase or decrease




(d)
percentage change to measure the magnitude of change.


The Staff contends that this is “excessive” and results in the “rewriting the tariff in the cover letter.”  Public Counsel disagrees.  Just because the tariff sets out the information does not excuse the inclusion of the key facts from inclusion in the summary.  If meaningful notice of the proposal is the goal of the customer impact summary, the information requested is bare bones and is the minimal information needed to (1) list the changes and (2) determine how and in what manner the proposed tariff changes affects the customers.  Staff states that the “cover letter” should serve as a notification of the changes in tariff.  The summary is the required document.  The “cover letter” is only a transmittal form to identify the subject matter and should not contain substantive matter for Commission decision. (4 CSR 240-2.080(9)).  It is difficult to see how adequate and meaningful notice of the changes would not include: (1) name of service/product; (2) a brief description of the proposed change; and (3) information needed to evaluate change in price by amount and magnitude and if the change is an increase or decrease.


Public Counsel disagrees that the percentage change is only applicable to price cap companies; the percentage change shows the magnitude of the change which has a bearing on the reasonableness and justness of the rate for price cap, rate of return and competitive companies.


Public Counsel respectfully requests the PSC to promulgate the rule as proposed and process the rule as required by Commission rules and state statutes.
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